
GREAT CASTERTON PARISH COUNCIL

TRAFFIC	AT	B1018	CROSSROADS	AND	ON	WATER	LANE	GREAT	CASTERTON


In Great Casterton Parish Council’s comments on Application 2017/0888/FUL 

(construction of 5 houses on Barkers site) we strongly recommended that Water Lane 

(which terminates at the already busy crossroads in the B1081) be widened from the 

crossroads to the entrance to the site in order to accommodate both the existing traffic 

and the new traffic from the entrance to the development. 


The crossroads are already a difficult area as traffic comes from five directions.  

Water Lane is narrow throughout its length and is a "rat run" for commuters accessing 

the A606/A1 as well as extensive school traffic. This is already a restricted road yet 

large trucks, buses and parents taking their children to the two schools in the village 

utilise it extensively.  In peak hours traffic at the cross roads frequently has to wait to 

access/leave Water Lane as the road is blocked by a large vehicle. Traffic on the 

B1081 and the Ryhall and Pickworth roads is also very busy and frequently held up. 


Traffic through the village during school opening and closing periods is continually 

increasing and now approaches 4500 vehicles a day: this has increased by 400-500 a 

day since 2015. With the increasing success and popularity of Casterton College this 

traffic will increase further. There is now serious congestion in the vicinity of the 

Primary School, at Casterton College, and to and from Casterton Collage to the cross 

roads.  The exit from the Primary School on Pickworth Road via Smiths is also bad.  

School parents are continually complaining about this whole area.


This development of 5 flats and one house on the Barkers site will add to this 

congestion, particularly as the entrances to this site are close to the already congested 

crossroads (for the Flats only 20 metres).  The planned North Stamford development 

will further increase traffic flows in the area considerably and some of that will transit 

through Great Casterton on their way to the A1 north. 
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It is therefore strongly recommended that the Rutland Planning Authority once again 

considers the widening of Water Lane and along the frontage of the site as a condition 

of Planning Application 2021/0283/FUL.  The deeds of the house on the corner (No. 

23 Old Great North Road) has a Land Registry clause allowing the highway authority 

without cost to take some of the garden bordering on Water Lane in order to widen 

the road, as well as another section of the wide pavement on the B1081.



